St. Charles Parish
Planning &Zoning Commission
November 17, 2005


Minutes


PZS-2005-48 requested by Gregory & Trisha Koch and Allen & Janice Johnson for resubdivision of Lots 17 & 18, Sq. 14, Lot 1-A, Sq. 13 and a portion of Iris Street between Squares 13 & 14 into Lots 17-A, Sq. 14 and Lot 1-A-1, Sq. 13, (revocation of Iris Street, formerly 3rd Street), St. Rose Subdivision, St. Charles Parish, La. Zoning District R-1A.  Council District 5.

Motion to remove from the table by Mr. Bordner, second by Mr. Derveloy

YEAS: 
Poche, Charles, Derveloy, Wolfe, Bordner, Poche

NAYS:
None

ABSENT:
Lambert

Request removed from the table.

Gregory & Trisha Koch,  Oak Street., It’s an undeveloped portion where Iris crosses Oak Street.  The only use it’s had is parking for the 2 lots that are across the street from each other.  Mr. Koch read a portion of the ordinance, specifically revocation.  They have maintained the property since they have been there.  He stated that they are not getting this for free, they have put out $335 to maintain.  There is no other use for it.

Speaking in favor:
None

Speaking in opposition:
Randy Wegmann, 11638 River Road, St. Rose.  Opposed for a number of reasons.  1.  He believes that he is an adjoining and abutting property owner.  2.  To revoke a street that gives access is contrary to rational city planning.  Regardless of whether the parish is giving away something, this property has future value to my property.   

Mr. Bordner asked if he has done anything to maintain the property.

Mr. Wegmann stated that he took a tree down after the hurricane. Other than take a tree out, I don’t plan to maintain it.  

Trisha Koch, 399 Oak Street, St. Rose.  Ms. Koch stated that Mr. Johnson has been working 2 jobs since the hurricane to support his family.  Ms. Koch stated that they have cut the weeds down several time.  She stated that your job is to decide whether or not to send a recommendation to parish council to decide  whether or not to revoke the property.  She stated that they maintain the property so that it is presentable to the community.  It would be a benefit to the parish, right now it is a liability to the parish.

The public hearing was closed.

Mr. Poche read into the record the memos from Robert Raymond, Parish Attorney and Philip Dufrene, Planning & Zoning Director

Mr. Romano stated that there are no objections from Parish Departments and the department recommends approval.

Ms. Charles stated that she has a problem with the revocation because Mr. Wegmann would be left out.

Mr. Bordner stated that there is no longer a need for this right of way.  The division of the property would be determined by state law.  To be consistent he would have to vote for the revocation.

Mr. Poche agreed with Mr. Bordner, but they are resubdividing the lots also.

Mr. Bordner stated that in the past all resubs have been in the manner of the adjacent properties and any deviation would be determined by state law or taken up by the courts.

Mr. Clulee stated that he does not see any public need for the road, it’s a liability.

The foregoing having been submitted to a vote, the vote thereon was as follows:

YEAS:
Clulee, Derveloy, Bordner, Charles

NAYS  
Wolfe, Charles

ABSENT:
Lambert

The revocation and resubdivision was recommended for approval.

